
Council Minutes 

The minutes of the Council meeting held on Wednesday, 21 March 2018 at the Council 
Chamber, Civic Centre, Poulton-le-Fylde.

Councillors present:

The Mayor, Councillor Alice Collinson and the Deputy Mayor, Councillor Julie Robinson

Councillors Ian Amos, Rita Amos, Marge Anderton, Lady Dulcie M Atkins, Howard 
Ballard, Michael Barrowclough, Lorraine Beavers, Roger Berry, Lynne Bowen, Peter 
Cartridge, Sue Catterall, Ian Duffy, Ruth Duffy, Emma Ellison, Rob Fail, Ron 
Greenhough, David Henderson, John Hodgkinson, Graham Holden, Tom Ingham, Kerry 
Jones, Andrea Kay, Terry Lees, Pete Murphy, Phil Orme, Patsy Ormrod, Sue Pimbley, 
Cheryl Raynor, Ron Shewan, Brian Stephenson, Evelyn Stephenson, Ann Turner, Alan 
Vincent, Matthew Vincent, Michael Vincent, Lynn Walmsley and Val Wilson

Apologies: Councillors E Anderton, Balmain, B Birch, C Birch, Bridge, Gibson, Ibison, 
McKay, Moon, Smith and S Turner

Officers present:

Garry Payne, Chief Executive
Mark Broadhurst, Service Director Health and Wellbeing
Mark Billington, Service Director People and Places
Marianne Hesketh, Service Director Performance and Innovation
Emily Wareing, Engagement and Communications Officer
Roy Saunders, Democratic Services and Scrutiny Manager

Also present: Alderman Brooks and one member of the public.

88 Duke of Lancaster's Regiment: Freedom of entry to the Borough 

The Leader of the Council and the Chief Executive submitted a report on 
proposed arrangements for granting freedom of entry to the Borough to the 
Duke of Lancaster’s Regiment.
RESOLVED (unanimously):

1. That a special meeting of the Council be held at 6pm on Thursday 12 
April 2018 (before the ordinary meeting taking place at 7pm on that 
day) to grant Freedom of Entry to the Borough to The Duke of 



Lancaster’s Regiment.

2. That arrangements be made to enable the Regimental Band to parade 
through Poulton-le-Fylde and to be inspected by the Mayor, prior to a 
buffet reception at the Civic Centre, on a date to be determined but 
expected to be in September 2018.

The meeting started at 6.30 pm and finished at 6.36 pm.

Note: An audio recording of this meeting is available on the Council’s web site. You can 
find it here:
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=exsWl2tYhhU
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